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www.longfurlongprimaryschool.org.uk  

E-mail: office.2602@long -furlong.oxon.sch.uk  

WEEKLY UPDATE 
 

Dear Parents 
 
Yet more great sporting news to share with you as our Year 1 and 2 children  
returned, triumphantly,  from the Abingdon Quad Kids competition on Wednesday 
bearing aloft the trophy once again. Congratulations to them all for such great 
teamwork and individual performances; a special mention to Jack S who came first 
overall in the boys and Amelia B, who came 3rd for the girls. My thanks to the staff 
who accompanied the children as well as our Year 6 Sports Ambassadors who  
assisted with the organisation of the event. Well done to our Year 4 tennis team 
who competed in the mini red tennis County Finals yesterday, finishing fourth 
overall in the whole of Oxfordshire.  
 
It was wonderful to hear the fantastic music from our children in the Strings'  
Assembly on Tuesday; the room was bursting with pride from parents and grand-
parents as well as Mrs Webster and I beaming at one another! The Year 3 children 
have made such fantastic progress and it was wonderful to see how well they all 
played, I hope many consider continuing with their instrument as we have so 
much talent and it is important to value music as well as the other subjects in 
school. The Year 4 and Year 6 children also performed so well, giving us beautiful 
music from their violins and cellos. In the assembly I gave thanks to Mr Fullylove, 
his tuition has been inspirational for the children - we have heard them each  
Tuesday from their first  days in September, and my goodness, what amazing  
progress they have made! 
 
I was delighted to award Stars of the week for Excellence to Molly, Aleksi, 
Lucas R, Sam S, Oliva O, Jake R, Freddie C and Alfie R. Golden Tea was my 
opportunity to thank those children who had displayed great lunchtime  
behaviour and whose raffle tickets were 'pulled' out of the Golden Box: Alice 
Le T, Magda, Lucy H, Isobel, Lola and Jamie. Well done to Logan for  
achieving his first Headteacherôs Award (25) and to Seren for achieving her Bronze 
Headteacherôs Award (75). 
 
We have a busy two weeks ahead of us and I look forward to seeing many of you at 
our Open Evening next week with transition meetings and a óTalking Headsô  
forum; at the Year 3 and 4 performance of "The Vikings" which promises to be a 
real treat;  and our Sports' Day and assembly. 
 
My thanks for your continuing support,  
 

 
Mrs Carol Dunne  
Headteacher 
 

@Long_Furlong_PS 
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Request for help  Reception  Mon 3rd July (ParentMail)  

 

Lego Card Swap  Main School  Mon 3rd July (ParentMail & 
       Hardcopy)  
 

Changes to Admin  Whole School Tues 4th July (ParentMail  

Processes      & Hardcopy)  

 

Transition to Year 1  Reception  Tues 4th July (ParentMail &  

       Hardcopy)  

 

Painting Project   Reception  Weds 5th July (ParentMail &  

       Hardcopy)  

 

Viking Production   Years 3 & 4  Weds 5th July (ParentMail)  

 

Legoland Trip Reminder  Year 6   Thurs 6th July (ParentMail &  

       Hardcopy)  

 

Viking Day Photos  Year 3 & 4  Thurs 6th July (ParentMail)  

 

Homework    Year 2   Friday 7th July (ParentMail)  

 

Violin/Cello Lessons  Year 3   Friday 7th July (ParentMail)  

 

Hill End Trip Reminder  Year 1 & 2  Friday 7th July (ParentMail &  

       Hardcopy)  

COMMUNICATIONS THIS WEEK 
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Year 1 and 2 pupils will visit Hill End on Monday 10th for a habitat day while pupils in 
Year 6 will enjoy a treat day at Legoland. In the afternoon, pupils in Year 5 will walk to a 
Modern Foreign Languages celebration event at Fitzharrys.  
 
We also welcome Miss Steele into school on Monday. Miss Steele will be joining us in 
September as the Year 1 Class Teacher and she is spending Monday morning getting to 
know the children in Reception.  
 
We are holding a class swap morning on Tuesday 11th July , to help pupils with their  
transition to the next year in September. Mr Clarke, our new Year 4 teacher from 
September, will be joining us for the day. Parents are warmly invited to an Open  
Evening from 3.30ð5.30pm on Tuesday with transition meetings and a óTalking Headôsô 
forum.  
 
On Wednesday 12th July ,  Year 3 and 4 will do two performances of their Viking  
production for parents and family. The afternoon performance is at 2pm and the evening 
one is at 7pm. Details on how to book places has been sent via ParentMail. 
 
Thursday 13th is Sports Day, with events starting at Tilsley Park at 9.30am and  
finishing around 12pm. We will hold a Sports Day Assembly at 2.30pm in the School 
Hall.  
 
We end the week with Year 6 having their last swimming lesson on the 14th July and 
Year 3 attending a óFeel the Powerô science talk at Abingdon School. 
 

COMING UP é. 

     CONGRATULATIONS TOé. 

 

Riley Richards (Year 4) for passing his Level 6 in Swimming. 
 
Our Year 1 & 2 QUAD Kids who took first place in the competition this 
week. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

On Monday, Year 3 and 4 had a Viking day and everyone, even the teachers, thought that it was a  
really exciting way to spend their day. Thank you to all the helpers, especially Sue, who willingly gave 
up their time to help with the Viking activities which all the children loved. These consisted of  
weaving, sewing and making candles. We also made rune stones that were made out of clay and clay 
torches which must have been very exciting to set light to! In the afternoon we led an archaeological  
dig with brushes and found some amazing objects then talked about what we found. I think we all 
learnt a lot about the Vikings.  
 

Ellie Hunter  




